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From the Commodoreôs Chart Table 
 

WOW!!!! What a start to this sailing year this summer!  The weather this year has been on balance near 

perfect. As a result, we have had the busiest and most exciting start to a CYC year in recent memory. In 

summary, we have held the Westernport Challenge OTB Regatta, Round French Island Race for Cats, the 

Bullet Race, Cock of the Bay, Match racing, Tackers, Discover Sailing, normal club races, Triangular Series 

plus participated in the Westernport Challenge TY/Keel, Picnics and a full range of Social activities.  Some 

of us needed a holiday after being involved in such a packed January and early Feb but what fun we did 

have!  A big thank you to everyone that supported and participated to make the all these events so 

successful! 

 

Sailing Report 

 

The Westernport Challenge was a triumph of organisation and participation. Over 70 yachts were present including 18 from 

CYC. After a delay of 1 hour for the wind to get up a faultless race was held. Congratulations go to Commodore Daryl, Rear 

Commodore Michael Hart and Sailing Captain John Adams and the many many helpers. Somers won but Cowes came a 

creditable second our best result in years. Excellent photos of the WPC OTB were taken by Bob Bakewell, a local resident 

who has been very helpful in photographing many sailing events over years. Much of his work has found its way into 

favourable local Newspaper stories. Andrew Janson took photos of all 70 yachts lined up on the beach with CYC in the 

background (see above). The photos are being combined into a DVD too!. 
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Round French Island, Cock of the Bay and the Bullet race all attracted large fleets and were sailed in excellent conditions. 

Tackers had over 28 participants and Discover Sailing had 82 people, double last year and a new record for Cowes. The 

front page splash in the Advertiser did us proud for our Discover Sailing efforts.  Robyn George and Bendigo Bank provided 

show bags and Gazebos plus Kasey provided a sausage sizzle for Discover Sailing. A big thank you to Peter Butenhuis 

CEO (also Commodore of Newhaven YS) of Stockdale Leggo Real Estate who provided large signage for these events. It 

has been very rewarding and pleasing to see the marked increase in usage of the Club Optis and Pacers in casual sailing 

and in races. A special thanks to Zoe Austin-Crowe for organising the Opti and Pacer casual training days for our junior 

sailors.  As these are not scheduled but are done when the weather is favourable please lend a hand if you are around to 

ensure our young sailors get the best out of the day and are kept safe too!    

Social. 

Vice Commodore Kasey Burrell has been doing a first rate job with the Social program. Texting members prior to events has 

been an effective means of communication with many dinners being booked out with fierce competition for places. New 

Years Eve and Australia Day were headline events and did not disappoint. NYE went with a bang at the Club even if the 

local fireworks at the pier were more of a whimper. 
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New Yearôs Eve Photos 2015-2016 

 

  

The standard of meals produced by Club Members continues to impress and is responsible for Club profits but equally 

importantly, it generates an impressive camaraderie and affords the opportunity to meet new members. Friday night informal 

evenings have been popular with many children attending. We must mention the ever popular Parma and Pot night with over 

170 meals served by BW and the gang. A truly rowdy convivial night! 

 

Upcoming Social Functions 

 
Our next social function is at 7pm on the 12th March 2016, Labour Day weekend. Stay tuned for SMS updates from Kasey. 
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Notes from recent General Committee meetings for your information. 
 

¶ A subcommittee to plan, organise and control occasional rental of CYC premises for certain Social events 
such as weddings, has been setup. It consists of Kasey and Gordon Burrell and Chris Walton. Guidelines 
have been set and it will report directly to the Committee. 

¶ A Safety cut-out switch, remote from the petrol pump, has been installed. Although unlikely, if a fire did 
occur at the pump it could have severe consequences. This feature makes the club a safer place. 

¶ The tractor is ageing. This process is accelerated in a salty environment where only a salt mine would be 
worse! Rust is causing problems and the Committee is investigating replacement. If this occurs a Special 
General Meeting will be necessary to approve funds. 

¶ The Ramp is also ageing and despite continued maintenance, problems keep occurring. Further 
maintenance is planned for the mornings of 12th and 13th February, please come along and assist. 
Investigations into more substantial repairs and/or replacement are ongoing. 

¶ It has not escaped the notice of the Committee that there has been a large increase of children in and 
around the Club. The Committee views this as a huge positive. We are interested to hear from parents of 
children what they feel the Club should be providing, eg. Training, entertainment etc. Should we 
inaugurate a Youth Subcommittee? Which parents would be prepared to be co-opted?   

¶ The safety propeller guard of CK11 has a large piece missing and that of CK12 is cracked. These are 
expensive and important pieces of equipment. It is felt that they result from attempts to drive onto trailers 
or against the ramp. Please be very careful to avoid trauma on the ramp. Driving CK11 or CK12 onto their 
respective trailer is strictly forbidden.  

 

Reminder - Club Clothing 
A reminder that Jen Modra has kindly offered to continue to co-ordinate the purchase of Club Clothing. Samples are 

available to view at the Club.  Please contact Jen for your Club branded clothing via admin@cowesyachtclub.com . 

Reminder - Casual Boating Sign in/Sign Out book. 
An ongoing reminder that we now have a Casual boating sign in and out book.  Every member on any day that takes any 

boat out, not involved in a club event, must sign out and say where they are going and most importantly when you are 

expected back and whom to contact.  We all need to do this in response to tragic events in and around Western Port that 

have occurred. 

New Members. 
Please make most welcome the following new members:  
 

¶ Julie Thornton plus Thomas and Toni 

¶ Jon and Jane Holroyd plus Leo and Tess 

¶ Al and Kim Babicka plus Zoe, Thomas and Bon 

¶ Devon Burrell and Lola 

¶ Nicholas and Qiqi Brookes plus Benjamin, Ann and Alexander 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:admin@cowesyachtclub.com
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Photo Corner 

Members enjoying a Picnic at Saltwater Creek on February 7th   

  

How not to Park at the Club!   Our Daniel to the rescue! 

 


